
Daniel Lavigne and Carole Drouin 

3-5 Lakeside Crescent

Richmond Hill, ON 

L4E 3C8 

Attention: City Clerk   Richmond Hill, July 2 2019 

City of Richmond Hill council Chambers 

225 East Beaver Creek Road 

Richmond Hill Ontario 

Dear councillors and staff, 

We are pleased that the City is considering a motion to improve Lakeside Crescent and support the 
initiative presented to you today by Dan Terzievski and his team. As his report states, we have been 
experiencing flooding in our area since the construction of one home which changed the historical 
drainage path and also because of continued elevation of the road as gravel was added over time 
resulting in adverse drainage.  

We, as well as our neighbors along Lakeside Crescent, have seen our foundations, fences, and yards 
deteriorate and this measure will help stop the erosion created by too much pooling water.  

As you know, Lakeside Crescent leads to the property newly acquired by the City of Richmond Hill and it 
is with great interest that the residents of this neighborhood await to know more in regards to the use 
of this beautiful hectare of land by the lake. We welcome the improvement to the infrastructure and 
hope the City will find a way to respect the privacy, tranquility, and serene environment of this road.  

We invite you to visit with us and walk along the approximately 350 foot road known as Lakeside 
Crescent whenever you have the opportunity or need an escape - you will feel miles away from the city 
and miles away from the hundreds of visitors at Wilcox Park. 

Again, we support the motion 11.16 – Lakeside Crescent Drainage Improvements and thank the City of 
Richmond Hill for taking action on our water management issues as well as improving our road. 
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